#### **COMMON COUNCIL**

At 6:00 p.m. Mayor Long called to order a Public Hearing for the presentation of the 2019 Wabash City Schools Budget by Matt Stone. No one spoke for nor against, therefore the public hearing was closed.

The Common Council of the City of Wabash met in the Council Chambers of the City Hall, Monday, September 24, 2018 in regular session. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Long who presided, and the Pledge of Allegiance was given in unison.

Council Member Schoening gave the prayer.

The roll was answered by 7 members.

The minutes of the meeting held September 10, 2018 were approved as circulated. Council Member Corn made a motion to accept the minutes. Council Member Adams seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes Motion Carried

# **OLD BUSINESS:**

Adoption Special Ordinance No. 2, 2018 – 2019 Salary Ordinance. Council Member Dillon made a motion to accept the Adoption of Special Ordinance No. 2, 2018 – 2019 Salary Ordinance. Council Member Shelley seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes Motion Carried

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Mayor Long swore in Probationary Patrolman Jacob N. Lloyd.

Mayor Long swore in Probationary Firefighter/EMT Aaron W. Sundheimer.

Scott Richardson was presented with the Master Road Builder Award from Rich Damocos.

Mayor Long presented Terri Wilburn with a Retirement Plaque for her 30+ years with the City.

First Reading Resolution No. 7, 2018 – Wabash City Schools 2019 Budget. Council Member Adams made a motion to accept the First Reading of Resolution No. 7, 2018 – Wabash City Schools 2019 Budget. Council Member Dillon seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

#### 7 Ayes Motion Carried

Mayor Long Proclaimed September 27<sup>th</sup> as Blessings in a Backpack Day. Megan Henderson, Volunteer Program Coordinator spoke on behalf of the program.

## **OTHER BUSINESS:**

Hours for Trick or Treating will be Wednesday October 31st from 5 to 8 pm.

Mayor Long introduce Suzanne Kattau as the new receptionist for City hall.

Mayor Long announced that fall clean up would be October 1<sup>st</sup> – 5<sup>th</sup>.

## **REPORTS FROM LIAISONS:**

Council Member Adams announced that the Airport went through some maintenance issues.

Council Member Figert thanked the department heads for the Founders Day help and support.

#### **REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS:**

Police Chief Bruss announced that the department was at full staff.

Sewage Superintendent Gray announced that the Phosporus Building is under construction.

Fire Chief Stroup announced that the department still needs to hire a few more before they will be at full staff.

Park Superintendent Hall reminded the Council that the Chili Cook Off is a month away.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

SCOTT LONG, MAYOR Scott a. For

ATTEST:

JENNA HALL, DEP CLERK-TREASURER\_